REGULAR COUNCIL MEETING
Oct 17, 2023

The second monthly meeting of Mansfield City Council met on
Tuesday, October 17, 2023 at 7:06 pm in the
Council Chambers of the City Building.

The Pledge of Allegiance was recited by the audience.
Eleazer Akuchie led the audience in prayer.

ROLL CALL: The following answered were present at roll call: Burns, Meier, Akuchie, Davenport,
Diaz, Moton, Zader, Scott, and Falquette.

There being no objections, the reading of the Journal and Correspondence was dispensed with.
PUBLIC COMMENTS:

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Alright, anyone that wishes to speak before council. We have two folks.
Kathie McGillas, I think I probably didn’t say that right, but Kathie I hope you know who you are.
Alright, and there’s a button in the middle of the microphone stand if you can press that. And you have
three minutes. You should state your name and your address and your case. Go ahead.

KATHIE MCGRELLIAS: Kathie McGrellias, 500 Chevy Chase Road. And this is on the Water
Department. I’m opposed to the $75.00 penalty that your talking to impose on the people that don’t get
the new meters. I’ve had my meter for over 5 years and I’'m still waiting for an itemized gallon bill. I met
with the water department last week. And was informed that the gentleman that was working on the
program to do itemizing on the gallon has retired. So now they’re waiting for someone else to come in.
Which means they’re probably going to start anew. So, we’re going to wait another 5 to 6 years to get an
itemized bill. Also, the Water Department, the ladies at the Water Department can do itemized billing on
the cubic feet. Even though the cubic foot is skewed. So, you’re paying more money by doing the cubic
than you are by gallons. Gallons will give you, give all of us, a truer bill as to what our usage is. But they
are sending to the printer an itemized bill that they do on the cubic feet. And the printer can not break it
out to print our bills. So, they’re combining everything and that’s why we get a combined bill that doesn’t
tell us anything. So, if you want to do a penalty, I suggest you penalize the printer for not doing an
itemized bill. If the gas company and the electric company can do itemized, I know the Water Department
can do it. And within a 25-mile radius there’s a good 10-15 people that can do the itemized billing for us
or to do the program at least. So, umm...let’s see, that’s about it.

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Perfect. You’re in time and everything. Thank you for your opinion. We
appreciate it Kathie,

KATHIE MCGRELLIAS: Thank you.
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Alright, Easther McNeil, you’re up next.

EASTHER MCNEIL: Easther McNeil, 304 East Arch Street. I left my glasses so bear with me. I tried to
jot something down. I want to talk about the parks. Do the old parks get the same amount of money as the
new parks? Will somebody answer me that? Ok, so we’ll skip that. Cuz I can’t get an answer on that. So
that means I can say something else, I got 3 minutes. What about the deer’s over there on Diamond
Street? What’s going to happen to them? Someone asked me. I don’t know, so I’'m asking the Council.
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What are you gonna do, if your gonna run them out, where they gonna go? Alright, maybe somebody can
come up with an answer on that. So that’s two. Next question. This has to do with the schools. Kids after
school. A lot of them go to somewhere where they can be taught or so they have a safe place. Some
reason they’re going because they don’t eat at home. I can say this because my brother in law teaches kids
after school. Mothers and fathers get money from the government to take care of these kids, they’re not
doing it. We as tax payers paying them to take care of their kids. They should be taking care of they own
kids. Their getting money from us. Now somebody should look into that. I don’t know who, but
somebody should. We shouldn’t be footing the bill for these lazy...oh, excuse me.

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: If you could wrap er up.

EASTHER MCNEIL: Well I won’t say it. But we shouldn’t be footing the bill for these mothers and
fathers that don’t take care of their kids. Thank you.

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Thank you Mr. McNeil.

PHIL SCOTT: Mr. President.

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Mr. Scott?

PHIL SCOTT: If I may take a moment. You know we had another tragedy, homicide, in this town. And
it was one of our own, Ginger Antrican that works in the Police Department, lost her son to the tragic
homicide. And I think we need to take a moment to remember that as well. Ginger is an employee of the
Mansfield Police Department. Thank you.

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: And I certainly agreed and I know we missed it in the prayer time. So, if
we could just take a moment and remember the Antrican family. Jason was a young man with a child, and
wife, parents, grandparents, and a whole extended family and...I’m not going to say anymore than that.
Just take a moment.

(Moment of silence)

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Alright, thanks for bringing that to my attention Mr. Scott.

END OF DISCUSSION

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Alright, committee reports for council? Mr. Mayor?

MAYOR THEAKER: I have nothing.

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Mr. Remy?

PUBLIC WORKS DIRECTOR REMY: I have nothing sir.

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Director Spon?

LAW DIRECTOR SPON: I have nothing.

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Alright, let’s proceed with legislation. Mrs. Zader do we have any late
bills tonight?
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STEPHANIE ZADER: We do Mr. President.
LATE BILL

STEPHANIE ZADER: I move with respect to bill 23-155 that the rule requiring legislation be submitted
by Monday at 4:00 pm be suspended and that bill 23-155 be allowed on the floor this evening.
Seconded by Mrs. Meier. A vote was taken and resulted as follows: Ayes: 8, Nays: 0

SUSPEND RULES
STEPHANIE ZADER: I would like to move with respect to all bills that come before council this
evening that the rule requiring reading on three different days be suspended and that each bill be read one

time by title only. Seconded by Mrs. Meier. A vote was taken and resulted as follows: Ayes: 8, Nays: 0

LEGISLATION

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Alright, for the first bill tonight I’m going to skip out of order. We have a
contingency here from Richland County Children’s Services. Mr. Davenport, 23-155.

ALOMAR DAVENPORT: I move with respect to bill 23-155 is read and placed on the docket for
discussion.

STEPHANIE ZADER: Second.
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: It’s been moved and seconded. The clerk will now read bill 23-155.

AMY YOCKEY: Expressing support for the renewal levy of Richland County Children Services on the
November 7, 2023 ballot, and declaring an emergency.

EXPRESSING SUPPORT FOR RENEWAL LEVY OF RCCS
BY: MR. DAVENPORT

BILL #23-155 ORDINANCE: 23-155

Expressing support for the renewal levy of Richland County Children Services on the November 7, 2023
ballot, and declaring an emergency.

Upon motion by Mr. Davenport that Bill 23-155 be read and placed upon the floor for final consideration,
seconded by Mrs. Zader. The vote was taken and resulted as follows: Ayes: 8 Nays: 0

The bill was declared passed, signed by the President, approved by the Mayor and attested by the Clerk.
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Is there any questions or comments? Mrs. Zader.

DISCUSSION:

STEPHANIE ZADER: I always comment when you guys are here. Cuz as someone who spent 13 years
in the foster care system, I commend you for what you do. That system saved my life and you guys make

a big difference. So, I'm proud to support your levy.
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PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Anyone else? Alright, Mr. Davenport.
ALOMAR DAVENPORT: I move bill 23-155 be placed on the floor for final consideration.
STEPHANIE ZADER: Second.

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: It’s been moved and seconded. If no further discussion, please vote on 23-
155. Passes 8-0. If the group wants to step up for a moment, Mr. Davenport has the bill signed and ready
for delivery. If a spokesperson wants to make a quick comment that would be...we’ll slip it in right now.

Well, he’s just going to hand it to ya. There ya go. So, if you could push the button on the microphone,
yeah go ahead.

NIKKI HARLESS: Ok, I'm Nikki Harless, I’m the Director at Children Services. I’ve worked for the
agency for 31 years. I truly appreciate your public support of our agency and our renewal levy. Our staff’s
here to show their appreciation, some of our staff. We have 97 budgeted positions at Children Services.
And I want to say that the last time this levy was on the ballot was in 2013. And at that time, we had 58
children in foster care. And since that time, we are up to 146 children in foster care unfortunately. And
then another 146 with kinship families, or relatives, people the kids know, friends of the family. So, it’s a
lot more kids in care. The cost went from $1700/day to $10,700/day for kids in care. So, the money will
definitely be used to support our staff that do the work, our foster parents, our kinship caregivers and the
children and families that we try to support. So, thank you very much.

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: And you’re welcome.
NIKKI HARLESS: I don’t know if anybody has any questions. Aurelio.

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Aurelio always has a question. Usually it’s stating his support. But go
ahead.

AURELIO DIAZ: No, just and umm...just really touched my heart hearing Councilwoman Zader and
knowing her background and just knowing what you all do, a fraction of what you do, for our community.
And knowing that this is a profession that you don’t clock out of. It’s with you at all times whether your
work directly with family. Whether your working directly with kids. And the other resources. I commend
you, it’s such a tough job and your heart is on your sleeve. So, it’s really hard, I think your not going to
NOT get support for this. But also circling back to, ya know, the success story. People like Stephanie who
were, ya know, in and out of foster homes and knowing the importance of that and I think it’s a testament
to knowing that you are all on the front lines of changing people’s lives. And we love you all.

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Mr. Scott?

PHIL SCOTT: Just a quick comment. I’'m glad I brought it up at the last meeting that we support, bring
forward such a legislation such as this knowing or acknowledging our support for Children Services. I go
way back, not myself. But my late wife worked for about 5 years at the Children Services, and were going
way back. Matter of fact that was more of the Jerry Fuddy era. And then my late, I call him cousin/uncle,
Jim Bemiller worked there for a long time too.

NIKKI HARLESS: Was it Barb Scott? Was that your wife, Barbara?

PHIL SCOTT: No, Cynthia, Cindy. So...and I know how they work. The effects of it, as Mr. Diaz said,
ya know they go home at night and when they leave and clock out at 4:00 it’s not forgotten. I know how
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they go home and worry about these kids, try to find them homes and proper placement for them. So, I’ve
had it for a long time a deep appreciation for Children Services and I'm glad we could do this. Thank you.

NIKKI HARLESS: Thank you.

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Alright. Thank you very much, we appreciate you coming and accepting
our proposal there.

NIKKIT HARLESS: Yes, thank you very much.
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Have a great evening. You’re welcome to stay. We’re not going to be too
much longer. But if you want to go...sure. Alright. (laughter) You’re going to hurt my record her tonight

Aurelio.

(Aurelio took a group photo of Richland County Children Services workers that showed up to accept our
support for their levy)

AURELIO DIAZ: I'm sorry. These kodak moments you can’t let them go.
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Thank you. Alright.

END OF DISCUSSION

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Mr. Davenport, 23-146.

ALOMAR DAVENPORT: Put a motion on the floor that bill 23-146 is read and put on the floor for
discussion.

STEPHANIE ZADER: Second.

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: It’s been moved and seconded. Will the clerk now read bill 23-146?
AMY YOCKEY: Amending Section 198.01 of the Mansfield Codified Ordinances of 1997, by
increasing the threshold for competitive bidding, thereby maintaining consistency with the Ohio Revised
Code and clarifying the Mansfield Codified Ordinances.

AMENDING MANSFIELD CODIFIED ORDINANCES

BY: MR. DAVENPORT

BILL #23-146 ORDINANCE: 23-149
Amending Section 198.01 of the Mansfield Codified Ordinances of 1997, by increasing the threshold for
competitive bidding, thereby maintaining consistency with the Ohio Revised Code and clarifying the

Mansfield Codified Ordinances.

Upon motion by Mr. Davenport that Bill 23-146 be read and placed upon the floor for final consideration,
seconded by Mrs. Zader. The vote was taken and resulted as follows: Ayes: 8 Nays: 0
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The bill was declared passed, signed by the President, approved by the Mayor and attested by the Clerk.
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Questions, comments? Mr. Davenport.
DISCUSSION:

ALOMAR DAVENPORT: I didn’t call a committee meeting, but I know there was discussion at our last
meeting in regard to this bill. I know there was talk of removing the 3%, the annual 3%, increase and I
know the administration has come up with possibly an alternative. So, I do want to give them an
opportunity to let us know what that alternative is and if that is something we would want to do.

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Do we want to have a motion to strike it before we get into all the details
of an alternative? If there’s no reason to strike it then it’s kind of moot. Mrs. Zader?

STEPHANIE ZADER: I think we would first hear from the Administration and what they propose to
change, and then go from there.

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: We can do that as well. Um Director Remy I think they’re thinking their
thinking you have something to say.

DIRECTOR DAVID REMY: Your correct Sir. I know that was some opposition or concern about the
automatic 3% on an annual basis after 2024, which is what the state statue has in it. The administration,
we do wish to have the threshold raised to $75,000. However, I think as an alternative to the last sentence,
it’s in bill 23-146, we would replace it or wish to replace it with language like I’m gonna read here. It
reads such non-competitive bid threshold amount shall be reviewed for change at least bi-annually. Which
means gives an option to review that $75,000 threshold every other year. It doesn’t automatically go up
3% as in the state statue. But it would give the administration the ability to come to council and request a
change. The cost of material, cost of labor, has skyrocketed we all know that and that is part of the drive
behind the $75,000 increase. The city would propose the administration would propose as an alternative
to the 3% automatic language similar to what I just read.

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Thank you Mr. Remy. Mr. Davenport.

ALOMAR DAVENPORT: My initial reservations in regard to that increase was the automatic. I do
understand the administration’s desire to come back to us if there is an increase that is needed, but I also
think this gives us, gives council the ability to say whether that increase is needed or not needed. So, I do
think what Director Remy is proposing does address the concerns that we had with that automatic
increase, and I do believe that it is something that we should seriously consider. I am in support of the
administration’s proposal because it brings back the power to council in regard to the increase. And that
was the crust of the concern for that automatic increase.

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Thank you Mr. Davenport. Mrs. Zader?

STEPHANIE ZADER: I agree with Councilman Davenport. Just a couple of comments. One, things
move a lot slower at a stat level than they do here. So, adopting a state level change, when is the last time
they even looked at this. So that’s why I like the idea of, I mean that’s what we’re here for, is
accountability and a balance of power, And I think that should stay there, so I like the bi-annual review. I
would be willing to make a motion, if no one has further comments. So I would move that we strike the
3% automatic increase and include the language recommended by Director Remy, or whatever language
the law department feels necessary to add in there bi-annual review.
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CHERYL MEIER: Second

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: have a motion to strike the last sentence of Section 1, replace it with bi-
annual review with whatever other words have to go into it. And is there any further discussion on that
motion. Hearing none, is the clerk ready for a vote?

LAW DIRECTOR SPON: When the review comes up, at that point in time, whose doing the review?
Council? And is there presumption that there would be a 3% raise. Or, is it not automatic that at that point
in time council can simply designate whatever raise they would want, 1%, 5%? How does that mechanism
work?

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Mrs. Zader, do you have a...

STEPHANIE ZADER: sincé I made the motion, I will be happy to clarify it. The review generally
when we do something like this is a review done by the administration and then they bring their request to
council and we vote on it. That’s the same process we do for the water rate increases and such, that’s the
same process that would happen here. There would be no automatic trigger of any kind of percentage or
anything, They would have to bring their recommendation or request to us.

LAW DIRECTOR SPON: Thank you.

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Any other comments? You’re good Mr., Director Spon?

LAW DIRECTOR SPON: Yes

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Alright, everybody’s good? That passed. So, we have struck the last
sentence. We’ve amended it to a bi-annual review. Mr. Davenport, would you like to bring bill 23-146 as

amended forward?

ALOMAR DAVENPORT: Yes. I put a motion on the floor that bill 23-146 be placed on the floor for
final consideration as amended.

CHERYL MEIER: Second.
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: It’s been moved and seconded to bring bill 23-146 as amended forward.

Is there any further discussion? The vote was taken and resulted as follows: Passes. Ayes: 8 Nays: 0

END OF DISCUSSION
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Alright, Mr. Davenport, 23-150.
ALOMAR DAVENPORT: I move that Bill 23-150 be read and placed upon the floor for discussion.

STEPHANIE ZADER: Second.

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: It’s been moved and seconded. The clerk will now read bill 23-150,
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AMY YOCKEY: Amending Ordinance #19-157 relating to petty cash funds in in various City
Departments by decreasing such fund for the Police Department, and declaring an emergency.

AMENDING ORDINANCE #19-157
BY: MR. DAVENPORT
BILL #23-150 ORDINANCE: 23-150.

Amending Ordinance #19-157 relating to petty cash funds in in various City Departments by decreasing
such fund for the Police Department, and declaring an emergency.

Upon motion by Mr. Davenport that Bill 23-150 be read and placed upon the floor for final passage,
seconded by Mrs. Zader. The vote was taken and resulted as follows: Ayes:8 Nays:0

The bill was declared passed, signed by the President, approved by the Mayor and attested by the Clerk.
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Questions and comments? Hearing none, Mr. Davenport.
DISCUSSION:

ALOMAR DAVENPORT: Thank you Mr. President. I move bill 23-150 be placed upon the floor for
final consideration.

STEPHANIE ZADER: Second.

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: It’s been moved and seconded. Please cast your vote on 23-150. Passes 8-
0.

END OF DISCUSSION

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Mrs. Meier, 23-151.

CHERYL MEIER: Thank you Sir. I move that bill 23-151 be read and placed upon the floor for
discussion.

STEPHANIE ZADER: Second.

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Ii’s been moved and seconded. The clerk will now read bill 23-151.
AMY YOCKEY: Authorizing the payment to Mr. Rooter in the amount of eight thousand, nine hundred,
thirty-eight and 75/100 dollars ($8,938.75) by affirming a Then and Now Certificate of the Finance
Director, and declaring an emergency.

PAYMENT TO MR. ROOTER

BY: MRS. MEIER

BILL #23-151 ORDINANCE: 23-151
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Authorizing the payment to Mr. Rooter in the amount of eight thousand, nine hundred, thirty-eight and
75/100 dollars ($8,938.75) by affirming a Then and Now Certificate of the Finance Director, and
declaring an emergency

Upon motion by Mrs. Meier that Bill 23-151 be read and placed upon the floor for final consideration,
seconded by Mrs. Zader. The vote was taken and resulted as follows: Ayes: 8 Nays: 0

The bill was declared passed, signed by the President, approved by the Mayor and attested by the Clerk.
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Questions, comments? Mrs. Meier.
DISCUSSION:

CHERYL MEIER: I just wanted to clarify, I failed to do so earlier, but that was for backflow valves for
these two splash pads to prevent contaminates from going back into the splash pad.

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Thank you for that. Do you want to go right on ahead?
CHERYL MEIER: I move bill 23-151 be placed upon the floor for final consideration.
STEPHANIE ZADER: Second.

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: It’s been moved and seconded. Please cast your vote on 23-151. Passes 8-
0.

END OF DISCUSSION

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Mr. Scott 23-152.

PHIL SCOTT: Thank you Mr. President I move that bill 23-152 be read and placed upon the floor for
discussion.

STEPHANIE ZADER: Second.

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: It’s been moved and seconded. The clerk will now read bill 23-152.
AMY YOCKEY: Transferring appropriations in the amount of sixty-five thousand and 00/100 dollars
($65,000.00) within the Safety Services Fund (#214), for the purpose of funding overages associated with
the grant from Ohio Controlling Board and North Central State College for the First Responders Safety
and Training Center, and declaring an emergency.

FIRST RESPONDERS SAFETY AND TRAINING CENTER

BY: MR. SCOTT

BILL #23-152 ORDINANCE: 23-152
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Transferring appropriations in the amount of sixty-five thousand and 00/100 dollars ($65,000.00) within
the Safety Services Fund (#214), for the purpose of funding overages associated with the grant from Ohio
Controlling Board and North Central State College for the First Responders Safety and Training Center,
and declaring an emergency.

Upon motion by Mr. Scott that Bill 23-152 be read and placed upon the floor for final consideration,
seconded by Mrs. Zader. The vote was taken and resulted as follows: Ayes: 8 Nays: 0

The bill was declared passed, signed by the President, approved by the Mayor and attested by the Clerk.
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Question? Mr. Scott.
DISCUSSION:

PHIL SCOTT: Thank you Mr. President. I move bill 23-152 be placed upon the floor for final
consideration.

STEPHANIE ZADER: Second.
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: It’s been moved and seconded to vote. Passes 8-0.

END OF DISCUSSION

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Mr. Davenport, 23-153.

ALOMAR DAVENPORT: Thank you Mr. President I move that bill 23-153 be read and placed upon
the floor for discussion.

STEPHANIE ZADER: Second.

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: It’s been moved and seconded. The clerk will now read bill 23-153.
AMY YOCKEY: Approving the Law Director’s acceptance of a grant from the Ohio Crime Victims
Assistance Office to be used for the Crime Victims Assistance Program administered by the Law
Director’s Office in the total amount of thirty-three thousand, fifty-six and 00/100 dollars ($33,056.00),
appropriating the funds to be expended in 2023, and declaring an emergency.

GRANT FROM THE OHIO CRIME VICTIMS ASSISTANCE OFFICE

BY: MR. DAVENPORT

BILL #23-153 ORDINANCE: 23-153
Approving the Law Director’s acceptance of a grant from the Ohio Crime Victims Assistance Office to be
used for the Crime Victims Assistance Program administered by the Law Director’s Office in the total
amount of thirty-three thousand, fifty-six and 00/100 dollars ($33,056.00), appropriating the funds to be

expended in 2023, and declaring an emergency.

Upon motion by Mr. Davenport that Bill 23-153 be read and placed upon the floor for final consideration,
seconded by Mrs. Zader. The vote was taken and resulted as follows: Ayes: 8 Nays: 0
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The bill was declared passed, signed by the President, approved by the Mayor and attested by the Clerk.
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Questions? Mr. Davenport.

DISCUSSION:

ALOMAR DAVENPORT: I move bill 23-153 be placed upon the floor for final consideration.
STEPHANIE ZADER: Second.

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: It’s been moved and seconded. Please cast your vote on 23-153. Passes 8-
0.

END OF DISCUSSION

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Ms. Moton, 23-154.

KIM MOTON: Thank you, Mr. President. I move that Bill 23-154 be read and placed upon the floor for
discussion.

STEPHANIE ZADER: Second.

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: It’s been moved and seconded. The clerk will now read bill 23-154.
AMY YOCKEY: Authorizing the Mayor and the Public Works Director to enter into a Community
Reinvestment Area Agreement with, property owners, Mark J. Meltzer Living Trust and Waycraft

Cabinetry for certain tax incentives under Ohio Revised Code Chapter § 3735.66 for the construction of a
new industrial building at 1901 Airport West Road, Mansfield, Ohio 44903, and declaring an emergency.

NEW INDUSTRIAL BUILDING AT 1901 AIRPORT WEST ROAD

BY: MS. MOTON

BILL #23-154 ORDINANCE: 23-154
Authorizing the Mayor and the Public Works Director to enter into a Community Reinvestment Area
Agreement with, property owners, Mark J. Meltzer Living Trust and Waycraft Cabinetry for certain tax
incentives under Ohio Revised Code Chapter § 3735.66 for the construction of a new industrial building

at 1901 Airport West Road, Mansfield, Ohio 44903, and declaring an emergency.

Upon motion by Ms. Moton that Bill 23-154 be read and placed upon the floor for final consideration,
seconded by Mrs. Zader. The vote was taken and resulted as follows: Ayes:8 Nays:0

The bill was declared passed, signed by the President, approved by the Mayor and attested by the Clerk.
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Question or comment? Mr. Davenport?

DISCUSSION:
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ALOMAR DAVENPORT: I had this question earlier and I forgot to ask. This is a 50% and how many
years is it?

UNKNOWN: 15

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Anyone else? Ms. Moton.

KIM MOTON: I move bill 23-154 be placed upon the floor for final consideration.
STEPHANIE ZADER: Second.

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: It’s been moved and seconded. Please your ballot on 23-154. Motion
passes 8-0.

END OF DISCUSSION

CLOSING COMMENTS:

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: 23-155 is already done. Anybody have anything else to bring before
council?

STEPHANIE ZADER: Move to close.

CHERYL MEIER: Second

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: All those in favor of closing this meeting.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Thank you. Closed, 7:37. Have a good evening.
END OF DISCUSSION

ADJOURN: Upon motion by Mrs. Zader, seconded by Mrs. Meier, and passed by voice vote, the
meeting was adjourned.

u, Sl A

Davjd Falquette
Cle c11 resident
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